
 

 

 

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES        

ZOOM AND COUNCIL CHAMBER 

THURSDAY, October 2, 2021 

4:00 P.M. 

Board Members Present:  Board Members City Council President, John Burnsworth;  Jim 

Reynolds; Todd Titus; City Attorney, Doug Lehman 

 

Department Heads present:  Adam Hall, Park Superintendent; Building Commissioner, Jim Straws 

Assistant Street Superintendent Tyler Niccum; Bob Gray, Wastewater Superintendent; Fire Chief, 

Barry Stroup; Police Chief Matt Bruss 

 

MINUTES 

Jim Reynolds made a motion to accept the minutes for the September 2, 2021, meeting.   Todd 

Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.   

  

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS 

Todd Titus made a motion to approve the claims.    Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion 

Carried. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

1.  Brandon Miller, 634 & 644 Pike Street, updated the Board on the progress of the 

structure.  He has smoke detectors done; concrete patched; 6 sheets to put on roof; and 

has called the Gas Company.   He needs hardwired baseboard heat so he will be 

ordering more of that.  When he finishes putting the metal roof, he will paint it all the 

same color.   

 

Commissioner Straws inspected the property and said Brandon was making progress, 

slowly but progress.  He said one outside step needs repaired.  Todd Titus made a 

motion to have Brandon report back to the Board on November 4.  Jim Reynolds 2nd 

the motion.  Motion carried.   

 

NEW BUSINESS 

1.  Council President John Burnsworth swore in Code Enforcement Officer Jim Knee. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

None 

 

 

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE  

 None 



 

 

 

  

 

REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS     

Fire Chief Barry Stroup informed the Board that he would like to purchase a 2016 Chrysler 

200, with 42,245 miles, to be used by the Fire Department.  The cost of the vehicle is $17,400.  

Todd Titus made a motion to approve the purchase.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING 

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, October 21, 2021, at 4:00 p.m.  

 

_____________________________________________ 

John Burnsworth                                  Council President 

 

 

____________________________________________ 

Todd Titus                                                       Member 

 

 

____________________________________________ 

Jim Reynolds                                                  Member 

 

 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons 

may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public 

meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, 

Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation 

requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request. 


